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MEMORANDUM
TO:
EXECUTIVE BOARD

FROM:
TREVOR HAYES, EXECUTIVE TREASURER
DATE:
OCTOBER 28, 2008
SUBJECT:
3rd QUARTER FINANCIAL STATEMENT

JANUARY 1 – SEPTEMBER 30, 2008
The 3rd Quarter Financial Statement reflects amended budget amounts by virtue of August 2008 Executive Board action. Specifically, line item 100 increased from  $16,800 to $18,136; line item 105 increased from $10,900 to $11,160; and line item 108 increased from $7,200 to $8,344. The total financial impact to the 4th quarter is $2,740 ($207,496 to $210,236).
Under Revenues, interest increased $1,387, which is less than projected due to lower interest rates. Membership increased $900 reflecting continued growth. All other revenue figures remain the same as last quarter.
Under Disbursements, two $1,000 bonuses were awarded (line items 100 and 108). Administrative travel expenses include both the August Board meeting and the ED and ET 2012 Site Selection. Executive Board expenses – line item 120 – are still within budget but increased in August due to a greater number of travel subsidy applicants. Crumbine expenses – line item 230 – were again lower due to convening of the Jury via conference call. Expenses primarily related to medallions and pins. $7,412 will be carried over to FY 2009. In the 4th quarter, line item 240 will increase substantially now that website redesign is underway. Line item 200 will rise slightly with the $200,000 surety bond.
A Summary of the 3rd Quarter Financial activity appears on page two. It reflects the current balance on hand which matches the combined total of the checking and CD accounts. Please note that one CD with Imperial Capital Bank was temporarily transferred to the checking account so as not to exceed the $100,000 FDIC limit. In October, the FDIC limit was increased to $250,000. Cash flow is being determined and excess funds are being reinvested in a new 6-month CD. 
Please advise if you need further explanation or have any questions.

October 28, 2008
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